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A message from Mr Pollok - Deputy Headteacher 

…..as December begins, the school has come alive with festive energy and exciting activities.  

This week Christmas decorations have sprung up across the school from the Christmas tree tak-

ing pride of place in our main hall, bringing a touch of seasonal sparkle and warmth to the 

school community, through to the fantastic classroom window displays which tutor groups have 

been creating. 

Our Year 11 Performing Art students wowed us with all of their outstanding performances, 

showcasing their talent, hard work and creativity. 

This week we also hosted the Year 11 Parents evening, this was a fantastic opportunity to discus 

students’ progress and support their journey towards the upcoming exams.  Thank you to all 

parents and carers who attended and for your ongoing partnership in your child’s education. 

As the term continues, we look forward to more celebrations and achievements.  Thank you for 

your support and engagement in this busy and exciting season. 

Former Year 11 certificate collection and celebration afternoon 

All our year 11 students from last year are invited to come to school at 4pm on Thursday 12th December to collect their certificates 
and celebrate their successes with tea and cake!  Teachers will be there to hear all their news and find out how they are getting on in 
their new courses.  We look forward to seeing them all.  

Sixth Form Open Evening and Applications to Sixth Form 

It was so exciting last night to see our school site busy with over 100 year 10 and 11 students all discussing their next steps and goals 
for their future.  If you were unable to attend please visit our website or email sixthformadmin@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk for course 
information.  

To Apply for Sixth Form courses by 31st January: 

Current year 11 students have received an email invitation to their school email address (please check your junk email folder if you 
can’t find it) with a link to follow to our application form or go to: http://melkshamoak.applicaa.com/year12 

Early Closure on the last day of term  

12:40 on 20th December 2024 

Year 8 STEM Day 

On Tuesday 10th December, our Year 8’s will be off timetable 
engaging in a full experience insights STEM day. This will be an 
exciting opportunity for them to explore STEM careers, different 
routes into STEM and meet with employers  from a number of 
different companies. 

mailto:sixthformadmin@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk
http://melkshamoak.applicaa.com/year12


Newsletter 
Friday 6th December 

Proud to be part of The White Horse Federation Multi-Academy Trust  | www.twhf.org.uk 

We appreciate that Christmas is not celebrated in the traditional sense by all of our community, however we also appreciate that the 
school holidays can be a difficult time for families regardless of celebrating Christmas. 

This can cover all aspects of life. 

If you have any concerns regarding celebrating Christmas or the school holidays then please reach out to us at school. 

Here are also some useful links to enable you to support yourselves and others: 

http://melkshamfoodbank.org.uk/ 

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/christmas-and-mental-health/useful-contacts/ 

https://www.salvationarmy.org.uk/christmas-present-appeal  

Christmas Support 

http://melkshamfoodbank.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/christmas-and-mental-health/useful-contacts/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.uk/christmas-present-appeal
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PE Enrichment 

PE Clubs for terms 1 and 2. Students are to come down to PE promptly after school. It’s free to come and join.  

Self-Defence 

We have had great interest in students wanting to attend our self-defence course. This lasts a term, approximately 6 weeks and is deliv-

ered by a specialist self-defence instructor, Helen Llwelyn. The course focuses on supporting girls in developing: 

• Practical self-defence techniques. 

• A focus on movement, breath work and relaxation and posture. 

• Enhance self-awareness and resilience. 

• Help equip them to handle various situations effectively.  

Please email Mrs Sawyer sawyerr@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk to sign up. Courses will run throughout the year each term so please 

email interest to secure your daughters place in one of the courses.  

Year 11 Maths Intervention 

All Year 11 students are welcome to attend Wednesday period 7 maths intervention from 15:00 to 16:00 on a weekly basis. I would 

strongly recommend attendance as often as possible to maximise student grades in Maths. Students will just need to check with their 

  The Science Club is Back   

Calling all curious Year 7s and 8s!   Are you ready to dive into the world of experiments and exciting discoveries? Join the Science 
Club to: 

✨ Reinforce your classroom knowledge with hands-on fun 

✨ Explore experiments you’ll never get to do in lessons 

✨ Work with the amazing Miss Robertson and Mr. Zaidi 

  When? Starting 22nd November 

  Where? U91 

Science Club 

mailto:sawyerr@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk?subject=Self-Defence
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Upcoming Events 
Tuesday 10th December: Year 8 STEM DAY 

Thursday 12th December: Normal School uniform plus a Christmas Jumper. £1 donation to Save the 

Children.  

Tuesday 17th December: Christmas Lunch Year 7, 9 & 11  

Thursday 19th December: Christmas Lunch Year 8, 10 & 6th form  

Key Contacts 

In the first instance please contact your child’s tutor, who will be best placed to answer your query or direct you to the 

best person who can give you an answer. Details of the pastoral team are below: 

 

Pastoral Team 

Year 7 :  Mrs H. Pearce  pearceh@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk 

Year 8  Mrs H. Johnson johnsonh@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk 

Year 9  Mrs S. Phelps phelpss@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk  

Year 10 Mrs C. Hughes hughesc@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk 

Year 11 Mr J. Oatley  oatleyj@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk 

 

KS5 Leads  

  Mrs K. Jones  jonesk@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk 

  Mr C. Butter  butterc@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk   

 

Head of Careers Education 

  Ms C. Tranter tranterc@melkshamoak.wilts.sch.uk 

Merits 

Almost 80,000 merits have been issued so far this term! 

Well done to all our students that have been awarded 

merits in lessons, star of the lesson and the star of the 

week! 
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